
Dear Friends: 

Praised be Jesus Christ!  In 
this Summer 2023 edition 
of The Cincture, please 
find the listing of this year’s 
appointments for priests 
and parish directors.  I 

again want to offer a profound “thanks” 
to everyone who contributed to the 
final outcome of this 
process: the Placement 
Board, everyone who 
accepted assignments 
with generous 
hearts, and of course, 
Archbishop Listecki, 
who ultimately 
makes the decision 
on each assignment. 
We are grateful to 
our extern priests and religious order 
priests who occupy a valuable place in 
our archdiocesan life here in Milwaukee, 
and of course to our senior priests whose 
daily generosity allow us to maintain the 
sacramental coverage that we have. This 
listing represents layers and layers of 
Gospel-inspired generosity that is truly 
inspiring.  

As we look to the appointments for 

coming years, we will continue to 
organically link our placement process 
with our ongoing planning process 
across the Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
in order to best utilize our resources. 
I would envision this to be a slow and 
gradual realigning of more local areas 
(case by case) with parishes linked as 
clusters under a pastor, together with 
one or more associate pastors, so that 

we can lessen our 
current number 
of what I term 
“administrative 
centers” of parish 
life. We’ve been 
doing this for 
many years now 
each year, and 
I expect it will 

gradually continue until we reach 
a more comfortable equilibrium of 
required pastorates across the whole 
archdiocese. This is a reality that will 
continue to rely on everyone’s generosity, 
flexibility, and patience as we deal with 
constantly shifting variables. It is more 
of a “mindset” than it is a “master plan” 
at this point. I invite everyone’s prayers 
and openness as we all keep walking that 
pathway together.   
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FROM THE VICAR FOR CLERGY

Fr. Nathan  
Reesman

SENIOR PRIEST CONNECTION
and

“I am with 
you and will 
watch over 

you wherever 
you go.”  

—Genesis 28:15
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FROM THE DIRECTOR OF DIACONATE FORMATION 

The role of the pastor and parish community  
In admission and selection procedures for the aspirant path

“The inquirer who 
seeks consideration 
for ordination to the 
diaconate needs to enter 
in to dialogue with his 
parish community. It 

is the pastor who initially presents 
him for consideration into diaconal 
formation…” (National Directory for 
the Formation, Ministry, and Life of 
Permanent Deacons in the United States 
of America - NDFMLPD No. 182)

I am picking up where my last article left 
off. Once a man, and if married, his wife, 
has completed an intake, attended the 
full discernment series (four sessions), 
and has been determined to be free of 
canonical impediments or irregularities, 
an Endorsement Packet may be 
requested from Diaconate Formation. 
At this point, the inquirer has already 
been in dialogue with the parish community and, in 
particular, his pastor for some time. I say this because 
the Endorsement Packet is the vehicle for the pastor to 
present him for consideration into diaconal formation. 
It is through meeting with the man, or couple if married, 
and filling out the packet that the pastor “confirms he is a 
practicing Catholic of good repute and in good standing.” 
It will also “attest that the man shows evidence of the 
qualities, attitudes, experience, and spirituality deemed 
necessary for admission into formation, namely:

a.	He is actively involved in parish and other 
community service.

b.	He is in full communion with the Church (at least five 
years should elapse between a convert’s or returning 
Catholic’s entry into the Church and his acceptance 
into formation; care must be given to someone in 
whom a sudden conversion experience seems to 

precipitate a diaconal vocation).

c.	 He is in a stable marriage, if 
married, or in a mature celibate 
state of life, if single.

d.	 If married, he has the consent of 
his wife.

e.	 He is properly motivated and 
gives evidence of an overall 
personal balance and moral 
character.

f.	 He is a frequent participant 
in adult faith enrichment 
opportunities (e.g., retreats, days of 
reflection, spiritual direction, study 
of Scripture and church teachings).

g.	 He is free of canonical 
impediments or irregularities” 
NDFMLPD No.182. (In the 
Archdiocese of Milwaukee, we do 
this step prior to endorsement).   

Once the inquirer is presented to the diocese by his 
pastor, an application is provided and “the formal 
process for admission begins. This initial discernment 
continues with particular focus on the applicant’s 
abilities and potential for ordained ministry. Both 
the applicant and the diocesan Church enter into an 
intensive screening process.” NDFMLPD No.181

I appreciate the wonderful support pastors are to 
men currently in the formation program. And I look 
forward to a whole new group of aspirants and their 
families that will begin classes in September 2024. Soon 
you will be receiving rack cards to help with promoting 
this incredible ministry (pictured above). If you 
have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
Diaconate Formation.   

Deacon Dale Nees 

Deacon Dale Nees
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Working with all of our parishes and 
priests in transition this year has been a 
great gift! Thank you for opening your 
hearts and doors to the transition process, 
which I understand brings both blessings 
and opportunities for you and your parish 
communities. You continue to be in my 

prayers amidst these changes.

In the spirit of Pentecost, there are two experiences that 
touched my heart deeply these past six months. First, 
in looking at the Spring listing, you will see that many 
of our open parishes this year were in the heart of our 
city, where resources are often short. Yet, my heart was 
opened to their abundant diversity, culture, and faith! 
I was humbled to hear the stories of their churches, 
their families, their struggles, and most profoundly, 
their hopes and prayers for the Church. I am grateful 
for their tremendous witness to the Gospel in our 
archdiocese. I have kept them in my heart and prayers 
in a new way since meeting them, and invite your 
prayers and partnership for their mission as well. 

Secondly, you may know that we work closely with the 
immigration attorneys at Catholic Charities to navigate 
a quagmire of issues for the wonderful foreign priests 
who serve our diocese. I am humbled each time I visit 
Catholic Charities in West Milwaukee and see these 
attorneys working compassionately with individuals, 
families, and our priests. I have a new awareness of the 
mission territory we have become as we welcome priests 
from nearly every continent to serve in our parishes. 
I have a deep appreciation for the challenges they face 
in leaving their own homes to serve in a foreign land 
and language, and am grateful for their unique gifts and 
global worldview. I invite you to join me in praying for 
these priests and the communities they serve, which 
adds richness to our shared faith. 

Thank you all for your continued ministry in our 
archdiocese. I look forward to seeing you at the 
Eucharistic Congress on June 10, 2023.

“As the body is one though it has many parts, 
and all the parts of the body, 
though many, are one body, 

so also Christ.” 
— 1 Corinthians 12:12

With Open Hearts

Brenda Cline

New Resource Coming Soon – 
Online Mass Attendance Survey 

Mass attendance is an important source of 
information for our priorities of Catholic Identity, 
Evangelization, and Stewardship, and the 
missionary planning to act on those priorities. 
Knowledge of continuous Mass counts provides 
valuable data as an indicator of parish health and 
vibrancy – sharing the gift of Sunday, deepening 
relationships with Jesus Christ, and spreading our 
faith. Knowledge of seasonal trends also provides 
planning information for evangelization efforts.

Beginning in July 2023 – the start of the new fiscal 
year – and every month thereafter, all parishes will 
be asked to facilitate an actual count of the number 
of people, both children and adults, attending 
weekend Masses, both on Saturdays and Sundays. 
Parishes sharing a pastor will be asked to record 
actual counts of each of the Masses at each of the 
parishes. Individual parishes with multiple sites 
should record actual counts for each of the Masses 
at all locations.

A new online report form is being created to easily 
record and submit Mass counts on a monthly basis. 
Instructions for using the new form will be sent to 
each parish prior to July 1, 2023.

Please contact Laura Engel, Director, Missionary 
Planning and Leadership, with any questions 
regarding this important source of data from our 
parishes. She can be reached at 414-769-3354 or 
engell@archmil.org.

mailto:%20jogren%40catholicmemorial.net?subject=


Pentecost greetings from the Office of 
Parish and School Human Resources! 
I had the pleasure of joining the 
Archdiocese of Milwaukee in April and 
am looking forward to serving you as the 
new Parish and School HR Director. 

First, I want to thank each of you for serving the 
Church in a challenging time and in a challenging 
position. It is truly an honor to give back to the Church 
after experiencing Christ's grace within my own parish 
and family. My wife Dana and I have two grown 
children, Nathan and Megan, and are active members 
of St. Mary Parish in Hales Corners. I’ve been blessed 
to serve on the Pastoral Council, travel to our sister 
parish in Haiti and serve as a RCIA sponsor for several 
individuals.  Recently, I had the pleasure of leading 
the St. Mary Dynamic Mens Group, which has been a 
spiritual blessing in my life.

Even before starting my work for the archdiocese, 
I realized the close ties between my faith life and 
professional life. I am honored to have retired from the 
Air Force after a 36-year career. My final role with the 
Air Force was with the 128th Air Refueling Wing at 
Mitchell Field, where I served as the Wing Command 
Chief, the Senior Enlisted leader. My work in that 
capacity was in the areas of employee engagement, 

leadership development, organizational development, 
and compliance. I was also an active leadership 
coach and mentor, and some of my most impactful 
experiences involved advising multiple leaders as they 
navigated tough employee situations. I could not have 
served in this capacity without my faith in Jesus as my 
Lord and Savior. I learned to lean on Jesus with each 
step in responsibility.  

The three key components of my Air Force career 
carry over nicely into the world of HR in the Church: 
setting employee expectations, making decisions, 
and holding people accountable. It's the accountability 
component that is always the trickiest – people are 
people. Please know that our office is here to help you 
navigate those tricky interactions. One of the ways we 
will serve you is by offering HR Leadership Workshops 
this summer, on the “hot” HR topics of recruitment, 
and managing employee performance. Our Spring HR 
Leadership Workshop sparked wonderful discussion 
among the attendees, which we hope to incorporate 
into the upcoming sessions on August 3, 2023. Please 
visit https://archmil.regfox.com/pastor-workshops-
for-leaders-summer-series for more information and 
to register. Hope to see you there! Until then, I look 
forward to working with you on all things HR. I can be 
reached at fredricksont@archmil.org or 414-769-3370.
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Meet Tom Fredrickson

Deacon Dale Nees

On Saturday, April 22, 2023, the following were ordained 
to the Transitional Diaconate by Bishop Jeffrey R. Haines at 
the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist, Milwaukee. Please 
keep these men in your prayers as they continue to prepare 
for their ordination to the priesthood in May 2024.
(l-r): Dcn. David Sweeney, Dcn. Charles Luke, 
Dcn. Nicholas Dhein, Dcn. Kevin Durand, Fr. John 
Baumgardner, Bishop Jeffrey Haines, Fr. Luke Strand,  
Dcn. Denny Jacob, Dcn. Craig Richter, Dcn. Dennis Beltré, 
and Dcn. Dominic Lazzaroni.  

Congratulations

https://archmil.regfox.com/pastor-workshops-for-leaders-summer-series
https://archmil.regfox.com/pastor-workshops-for-leaders-summer-series
mailto:fredricksont%40archmil.org?subject=
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SAVE the DATE

Reconciliation
Pray, Reconcile Pray, Reconcile && Rejoice Rejoice

As you plan to participate in  
Pray, Reconcile, Rejoice:  

12 Hours of Reconciliation  
please keep in mind the following:
•  Clear Your and the Parish Calendar
•  Do Not Schedule Any Meetings
•  Do Not Schedule Any Funerals

Wednesday, March 20, 2024
Help is needed all over the Archdiocese. If you are willing  

and able to drive to a different deanery, please do so.               
This is not the occasion for school, Christian Formation  
or Youth Ministry Confessions; this is also not a time  

for Communal Penance services.                
In order to make this Sacramental Event a great success,  

all priests are needed to assist.

Registration will begin in early January 2024

On Saturday, May 20, 2023, Fathers Ryan Ackmann, 
Kenneth Anyanwu, Michael Courchaine, Joseph Heit, 
and Kevin Tanel were ordained at the Cathedral of 
St. John the Evangelist, Milwaukee. Please keep these 
newly ordained in your prayers. (l-r.) Rev. Joseph 
Heit, Rev. John LoCoco, Rev. Ryan Ackmann, Bishop 
Jeffrey Haines, Rev. Kevin Tanel, Bishop Richard Sklba, 
Archbishop Jerome Listecki, Bishop James Schuerman, 
Rev. Kenneth Anyanwu, Rev. Luke Strand,  
Rev. Michael Courchaine.

Congratulations

SAVE the DATE

Reconciliation
Pray, Reconcile Pray, Reconcile && Rejoice Rejoice

As you plan to participate in  
Pray, Reconcile, Rejoice:  

12 Hours of Reconciliation  
please keep in mind the following:
•  Clear Your and the Parish Calendar
•  Do Not Schedule Any Meetings
•  Do Not Schedule Any Funerals

Wednesday, March 20, 2024
Help is needed all over the Archdiocese. If you are willing  

and able to drive to a different deanery, please do so.               
This is not the occasion for school, Christian Formation  
or Youth Ministry Confessions; this is also not a time  

for Communal Penance services.                
In order to make this Sacramental Event a great success,  

all priests are needed to assist.

Registration will begin in early January 2024

Save 
the 

Date
Wednesday, March 20, 

2024



CLASS OF 1958 (65 YEARS)
Niles Kauffman, OFMCap 

Wally Vogel
CLASS OF 1963 (60 YEARS)

Karl Acker
Ronald Crewe

Joachim Strupp, OFMCap
Denis Weis

CLASS OF 1973 (50 YEARS) 
Robert Betz

Ronald Gramza
Robert Lotz

Donald Schmidt
David Shields, SJ
Alois Van Beek

CLASS OF 1983 (40 YEARS)
James Arthur

Howard Haase
Charles Hanel

Bryan Massingale
Carmen Scuderi, OFM

CLASS OF 1998 (25 YEARS)
Joy Devassy, OFM

Michael Erwin
CLASS OF 2013 (10 YEARS)

Patrick Burns
Zoilo Garibay, OFMCap

John Paul Mitchell
Gil Noriega Muniz, OFM

Mark Obeten
Arulananthan Ponnaiyan

Philip Schumaker
CLASS OF 2023
Ryan Ackmann

Kenneth Anyawnu
Michael Courchaine

Joseph Heit
Kevin Tanel

RETIREMENTS 
Well done, good and faithful servants!

 

Joseph Aufdermauer 
Mark Molling 

Timothy O'Brien 
John Radetski 

Phillip Reifenberg
____________

Eternal rest grant unto them. O Lord…
 

Reverend Johnny Klinger, SCJ 
March 12, 2022

Reverend Henry Nurre, OSB 
March 23, 2022

Reverend Chad Puthoff, SDS 
March 24, 2022

Reverend Richard A. Liska 
March 31, 2022

Reverend Kevin Murphy, OSB 
April 15, 2022

Reverend Richard Hart, OFMCap 
May 14, 2022

Reverend Patrick L. Murphy, SJ 
May 24, 2022

Reverend Herry Gensler, SJ 
June 8, 2022

Reverend Larry F. Briske 
June 13, 2022

Reverend Julian Guzman, SDS 
June 14, 2022

Reverend David A. Zampino 
June 17, 2022

Reverend Edward Kilianski, SCJ 
June 26, 2022

Reverend John W. Rausch 
June 30, 2022

Reverend Edward J. 
Wawrzyniakowski 

August 2, 2022
Reverend Joseph Pershe, SJ 

August 7, 2022
Reverend Dennis C. Klemme 

August 9, 2022
Reverend Rembert G. Weakland, OSB 

August 22, 2022
Reverend Edward R. Eschweiler 

August 29, 2022
Reverend James Schifano, SCJ 

August 29, 2022
Reverend Gregory Coulthard, SDS 

August 31, 2022
Reverend Charles H. Wester 

October 7, 2022
Reverend Thomas A. LeMieux 

October 11, 2022
Reverend Patrick J. Boyle, SJ 

October 25, 2022
Reverend Bernard Rosinski, SCJ

November 3, 2022
Reverend Robert X. Stiefvater

November 27, 2022
Reverend Frederick Brenk, SJ

December 3, 2022
Reverend Joseph F. Eagan, SJ

December 20, 2022
Reverend Jerome V. Repenshek

December 29, 2022
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CONGRATULATIONS 2023 JUBILARIANS!
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A Look Back… 
(Photo courtesy of tmore.org)

Pio Nono in January 1941, shortly before it became  
St. Francis Minor Seminary
Initially founded in 1870 as Catholic Normal School and Pio Nono 
College, the school operated as a high school of boys until 1941, when 
the Archdiocese of Milwaukee converted it into St. Francis Minor 
Seminary. After building DeSales Preparatory Seminary, however, in 
1965, the archdiocese reopened Pio Nono as a boys’ high school.

St. Robert of Newminster – Original Church Building in 1913
St. Robert of Newminster Parish was incorporated in 1912. The first 
Mass was celebrated in a small wooden building hastily constructed 
on the south side of Mineral Spring Rd. (Capitol Dr.) in June 1913. A 
permanent church/school building was erected by October 1913, and 
the wooden church was razed.  
Courtesy of https://www.strobert.org/about-st-robert-parish/ 

2023 Health Webinars
If you were unable to log in to the 
May 18 Clergy Wellness webinar, that 
and all previous presentations can 
be viewed by visiting the Wellness 
Council page of the archdiocesan 
website or by clicking here. Topics 
for future presentations are listed and 
links will be made available closer to 
the presentation date.  

Holy Day/Holiday  
Observances
Please be aware the Mary, Mother of 
the Church Pastoral Center will be 
closed on the following days:
Tuesday, July 4 (Independence Day)
Tuesday, August 15 (Feast of the 
Assumption)
Monday, September 4 (Labor Day)

Interactive 
Priest Directory 

www.archmil.org/ 
Priest-directory.htm

Through the Years…

https://www.archmil.org/offices/ordained-lay-ecclesial/wellness-council.htm
http://www.archmil.org/Priest-directory.htm
http://www.archmil.org/Priest-directory.htm
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Synod Prayer for 
the Mission of the 

Archdiocese of 
Milwaukee

Almighty and ever living God,
     we praise you and we bless you,
     for you are great indeed!
Grant, we pray,
     as on that first Pentecost,
     that tongues of fire may descend upon us,
    and that the driving wind of your Holy Spirit
    may blow boldly into our hearts.
Loving God, we ask you,
    make us effective and holy witnesses
    of the death and resurrection
    of your Son, Jesus Christ,
    increase our faith
    through the sacramental life of the Church,
    grant us courage to follow you
    as faithful disciples.
Embolden us, O God,
    so that we may go forth to proclaim
    your Gospel and renew the face of the earth.
In this Archdiocese of Milwaukee,
    we humbly pray for strength and fortitude
    to follow your great commission:
    to go and make disciples of all people,
    living our faith through word and deed.
Through the intercession of St. John the
    Evangelist, patron of the archdiocese,
    and Mary, Mother of the Church,
    we ask all this through Christ our Lord.
Amen.

PASTOR WORKSHOPS  
FOR LEADERS TO BE HELD  
IN SUMMER
A series of Pastor Workshops will be offered this 
summer for pastors, administrators and parish 
directors to help with the challenging and even 
difficult-to-navigate scenarios of administering to 
a parish. Each 2-hour workshop will take a deep 
dive into topics to grow your administrative skills 
and enhance your leadership excellence, leadership 
effectiveness, and leadership confidence.

Within the 2-hours of one of these workshops, 
you will be able to identify steps to navigate the 
process of various administrative challenges, discuss 
best practices with your peers, and craft a plan to 
implement and execute when you get back to your 
parish.

Workshops focusing on 9 different topics will be 
offered:

•	 Hiring Practices, including recruiting, 
interviewing, and onboarding

•	 Managing Staff Performance
•	 Decision Making and Leading Change
•	 Multi-parish Management
•	 Facility Planning, including building commission 

and proxy requests
•	 Marriage Nullity – New Processes
•	 Arch Finance 101
•	 Building Effective Councils
•	 Communication Styles and Strategies

Watch your inbox for invitations to these hands-on 
discussion workshops or click on this registration 
link to see the workshop schedule and to register for 
one, multiple or all sessions. Descriptions of each 
workshop are included in the enclosed flyer.

For more information or questions, please contact 
Laura Engel, Director, Office of Missionary Planning 
and Leadership, engell@archmil.org or 414-769-3354.

https://archmil.regfox.com/pastor-workshops-for-leaders-summer-series
https://archmil.regfox.com/pastor-workshops-for-leaders-summer-series
mailto:engell%40archmil.org?subject=
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Pastor Workshops for Leaders 
 

Limited Seating - Register Today 
 
Grow your administrative skills and enhance your leadership 
excellence, leadership effectiveness, and leadership 
confidence. Workshops are designed for pastors, 
administrators, and parish directors to help with the 
challenging and sometimes difficult-to-navigate scenarios of 
administering to a parish. Attend any or all of the workshops. 

During these 2-hour workshops, you will be able to identify 
steps to navigate the process of various administrative 
situations, discuss best practices with your peers, and craft a 
plan to implement and execute back at your parish. 

Workshops will be held at two host parish sites conveniently 
located near major highways. Choose the dates, times, and 
locations convenient to your schedule. Lunch will be provided 
for participants attending both morning and afternoon 
sessions on any particular day. 

Registration deadline is the Monday prior to the date of 
each workshop. Dates, times and locations of each workshop 
topic are listed after the workshop descriptions.

Choose from 9 topics to meet your needs! 
 

 

HR: Managing Staff Performance – 
  Create practical conversations for multiple employee 
  scenarios, coaching your staff to success. Understand best 
  approaches to increase employees’ contributions, or to 
  address performance issues and drafting improvement 
  plans. 
 
Decision Making and Leading Change (2-part workshop) – 
  Navigate the process of practical decision making and 
  change management at the local level, including change 
  design, initiation and implementation. Receive support from 
  a practical perspective as you consider change in your parish 
  community. 
 
Communication Styles and Strategies – 
  Analyze and understand various communication styles as 
  well as approaches to communication within your parish 
  leadership teams to promote better collaboration, 
  ultimately producing better work toward alignment with 
  mission. 
 
Building Effective Councils – 
  Strengthen the work of your councils through optimizing 
  members’ gifts, talents, and passion for their faith, along 
  with sharing your vision for your parish and continuous 
  planning focused on mission. 
 

HR: Hiring Practices – 
  Explore recruiting, interviewing, extending an offer, and 
  onboarding strategies to hire the best candidate, building a 
  strong staff to help you carry out the mission of your parish. 
 
Arch Finance 101 – 
  Review practical applications of archdiocesan accounting 
  practices, details of the Confidential Financial Statement, 
  and the difference between and use of restricted and 
  unrestricted funds. 
 
Facility Planning: Building Commission & Proxies – 
  Learn why you need to engage in facility planning and how 
  to implement plans. Understand the processes and 
  requirements of both the Building Commission and Proxies, 
  and what plans require which process. 
 
Multi-parish Management – 
  Create the vision and structure to guide parishes in 
  collaborative efforts to carry out mission more effectively   
  under the leadership of one pastor. 
 
The Marriage Nullity Process: Tips & Tools for Pastors – 
  Hear the top ten misconceptions regarding declarations of 
  nullity and walk through both the regular “annulment”  
  process and the briefer process.

See Back of Flyer for Workshop Schedule and Registration Links
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Pastor Workshops for Leaders 
 

Workshop Schedule 
 
 

Limited Seating - Register Today 
 

Click on links below or go to archmil.org/offices/parish-planning-councils.htm 
 
 
 

Summer Series – Register Today 
 
 
 
North Location: 
Good Shepherd, Menomonee Falls 
 
Thursday, July 13 
   - Facility Planning – 10 am-noon 
   - Marriage Nullity Process – 12:30-2:30 pm 
Thursday, August 17 
   - Multi-parish Management – 10 am-noon 
   - Building Effective Councils – 12:30-2:30 pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
South Location: 
St. Alphonsus, Greendale 
 
Thursday, July 20 
   - Decision Making/Change Part I – 10 am-noon 
   - Arch Finance 101 – 12:30-2:30 pm 
Thursday, August 3 
   - Hiring Practices – 10 am-noon 
   - Managing Staff Performance – 12:30-2:30 pm 
Thursday, August 10 
   - Decision Making/Change Part II – 10 am-noon 
   - Communication Styles – 12:30-2:30 

 
 
 

Contact Laura Engel, Director of Missionary Planning and Leadership, at 
engell@archmil.org or 414-769-3354, for more information or questions. 
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PRIEST PLACEMENTS - SPRING 2023 

 
Pastor / Administrator / Parish Director 
Parish          Priest / Parish Director 
Basilica of Saint Josaphat, Milwaukee      Fr. Bob Cook, OFM Conv. 
Our Lady of Lourdes, Milwaukee      Mrs. Deb Steppe 
St. Adalbert, Milwaukee       Fr. Ricardo Martin 
St. Agnes, Butler        Fr. Sergio Rodriguez 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, New Berlin      Fr. Joy Thachil, SAC 
St. Jude the Apostle, Wauwatosa      Fr. Justin Weber 
St. Mary Magdalene, Milwaukee      Fr. Stephen Nam 
St. Mary Visitation, Elm Grove       Fr. Philip Schumaker 
 
 
Shared Pastor / Administrator / Parish Director 
Parish          Priest / Parish Director 
All Saints; St. Martin de Porres; St. Michael; St Rose, Milwaukee  Fr. Mike Erwin 
Family of Five Parishes, Milwaukee      Fr. Tim Kitzke  
(Cathedral; Old St. Mary; Three Holy Women; SS Peter & Paul; Our Lady of Divine Providence) 
Holy Cross, Wilmot/St. Alphonsus, New Munster/St. John Evangelist, Twin Lakes Dr. Sandi Schmitt 
Holy Trinity, Kewaskum; St.  Michael, St. Michaels    Fr. Patrick Magnor 
Immaculate Conception; St. Augustine, Bayview; Sacred Heart, St. Francis Fr. Edward Sanchez 
Northwest Catholic Parishes, Milwaukee     Fr. Greg Greiten 
(Our Lady of Good Hope, St. Catherine of Alexandria, St. Bernadette) 
St. Anthony; St. Hyacinth, Milwaukee      Fr. Rafael Rodriguez 
St. Edward; St. Patrick; St. Richard; Sacred Heart, Racine   Fr. Juan Manuel Camacho 
St. Frances Cabrini; Immaculate Conception/St. Mary, West Bend  Fr. Jacob Strand  
St. James, Mukwonago; St. Therese, Eagle; St. Peter, East Troy  Fr. Jordan Berghouse  
St. Joseph, Waupun; Annunciation, Fox Lake     Fr. Peter Berger 
St. Raphael; St. Vincent de Paul; Prince of Peace, Milwaukee   Fr. Erick Cassiano, FMM 
St. Thomas Aquinas, Elkhart Lake; St. John the Baptist, Plymouth  Fr. Subi Poothara, MCBS 
 
 

Associate Pastor   
Parish          Priest 
Holy Family, Fond du Lac       Fr. Matthew Kirk 
Holy Family, Fond Du Lac       Fr. Kevin Tanel 
Lumen Christi, Mequon       Fr. Michael Courchaine 
St. Alphonsus, Greendale       Fr. Anthoni Jeorge, MI 
St. John Paul II, Milwaukee       Fr. Angel Anaya 
St. Mary Visitation, Elm Grove  (1/2 time)     Fr. Reji Chacko, MI 
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Shared Associate Pastor 
Parish          Priest 
All Saints; St. Martin de Porres; St. Michael; St Rose, Milwaukee   Fr. Onildo Diaz, FMM 
All Saints; St. Martin de Porres; St. Michael; St Rose, Milwaukee (1/3 time) Fr. Anthony Okore 
Burlington-Lyons Catholic Community      Fr. Ryan Ackmann 
(Immaculate Conception; St. Joseph; St. Charles) 
Family of Five Parishes       Fr. Joseph Heit  
(Cathedral; Old St. Mary; Three Holy Women; SS Peter & Paul; Our Lady of Divine Providence, Milwaukee) 
Sts. Cyril/Methodius; St. Peter Claver; Immaculate Concept., Sheboygan Fr. Kenneth Anyanwu 
St. Anthony; St. Hyacinth, Milwaukee      Fr. Milton Herrera, FMM 
St. Anthony; St. Hyacinth, Milwaukee      (TBD) 
St. Edward; St. Patrick; St. Richard; Sacred Heart Parishes, Racine  Fr. Jose Mario Nieto 
St. James, Mukwonago; St. Therese, Eagle; St. Peter, East Troy  Fr. Stephen Buting  
St. Katharine Drexel, Beaver Dam & Tri-Parishes of SW Dodge County (as of 11/1/23, TBD) 
(St. Columbkille, Elba; Holy Family, Reeseville; St. John the Baptist, Clyman) 
St. Raphael; St. Vincent de Paul; Prince of Peace, Milwaukee   Fr. Alejandro Umul, FMM 
St. Roman; St. Charles Borromeo, Milwaukee     Fr. Shijo Thomas, MCBS 
 
 
Special Assignments 
Vicar for Clergy        Fr. Nathan Reesman 
Clergy Behavioral Health Resource      Fr. Kevin Barnekow 
Sacred Heart School of Theology - Faculty     Fr. Jose Gonzalez 
Catholic University - Studies        Fr. Patrick Behling 
 
 
Priest Retirements 
Fr. Joe Aufdermauer 
Fr. Art Mattox 
Fr. Mark Molling 
Fr. Tim O’Brien 
Fr. John Radetski 
Fr. Phil Reifenberg 

ALL OF OUR PRIESTS BY AGE

Youngest Priest
Fr. Kevin Tanel 

26

Years Old Number  
of Priests

100+ 1

90 - 99 10

80 - 89 55

70 - 79 69

Years Old Number  
of Priests

60 – 69 49

50 – 59 26

40 – 49 30

30 – 39 27

25 – 29 4

Oldest Priest
Fr. Edward Sippel 

101

Happy Birthday to our Centennial Priest
101 - Fr. Edward Sippel - July 2
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Save the Date 

2024 Spring Assembly of Priests 

Vicar for Ordained and 
Lay Ecclesial Ministry
Very Rev. Nathan Reesman, 
Vicar
414-769-3490  
reesmann@archmil.org

	 Administrative Assistant
	 Jodi Bowers
	 414-769-3484  
	 bowersj@archmil.org

Personnel and Priest 
Placement
Very Rev. Jerry Herda, Director 
herdaj@archmil.org

Personnel and Placement
Office
Brenda Cline, Manager 
414-769-3458  
clineb@archmil.org

	 Administrative Assistant
	 Nancy Kerns
	 414-769-3594
	 kernsn@archmil.org  

Services for Senior Priests
Very Rev. James Lobacz, 
Vicar for Senior Priests
414-769-3496  
lobaczj@archmil.org

	 Administrative Assistant
	 Nancy Kerns	
	 414-769-3594 
	 kernsn@archmil.org

Continuing Formation 
of Clergy
Deacon Kurt Peot, Coordinator
414-769-3309
peotk@archmil.org

Administrative Assistant
Jodi Bowers
414-769-3484  
bowersj@archmil.org

Deacon Services
Deacon James Starke,
Director
414-769-3409  
starkej@archmil.org

Diaconate Formation Office
Deacon Dale Nees, Director
414-758-2212 
neesd@archmil.org

	 Associate Director
	 Deacon Manuel 		
	 Maldonado-Villalobos 
	 414-758-2207 
	 maldonadom@archmil.org

Associate Director  
Pastoral Formation
Maritza Espino 
414-758-2205
espinom@archmil.org

	 Administrative Assistant 
	 Jenny Michaels 
	 414-758-2202 
	 michaelsj@archmil.org

Parish/School HR Services
Tom Fredrickson, Director
414-769-3370
fredricksont@archmil.org

Parish/School  
HR Coordinator
Rachel Uchytil
414-769-3356
uchytilr@archmil.org

Office of Lay Ministry
Susan McNeil, Director
414-758-2214 
mcneils@archmil.org

Minister to Priests
Fr. Al Veik, O.F.M. Cap.
414-305-3384
aveik@thecapuchins.org

Offices for Clergy and  
Lay Ecclesial Ministry

Priest 
Wellness Day 

Tuesday, October 17, 2023 
Ascension / SE Wisconsin at Mayfair Road  

(201 N Mayfair Road, 5th Floor  
Conference Center, Wauwatosa).  

Stay healthy and happy. Dr. David 
Grambow

Tuesday, September 19, 2023  
Mary Mother of the Church Pastoral Center 

Presenter: Fr. Brian Mason

for Priests and Parish Directors
Fall Day

May 6 - 8, 2024 
Osthoff, Elkhart Lake 

Presenter: Bishop Robert Barron 

Fr. Joe Laramie,  
SJ

2023 Active & 
Senior Priest 

Retreat
October 9 — 12, 

2023 

Redemptorist Retreat Center, Oconomowoc. 
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